

Domestic Violence Coordinating Council

Quarterly Meeting Minutes

September 8, 2014
Buena Vista, New Castle

Call to Order:  Dana Harrington Conner Vice-Chair, called the DVCC Quarterly meeting to order at 1:38 p.m.
Introductions:  In attendance were the following DVCC members: Dana Harrington Conner, Brendan O’Neill, Warden Caple, Secretary Lewis Schiliro, Judge Danberg, and Secretary Ranji.  Also in attendance were Cari Chapman, (DOJ), Renee Buskirk (DOC), Judge Rocanelli (Superior Court), Melissa Kearney (DOC), Blanche Creech (People’s Place), Reginald Laster (NCCPD), Joanne Sampson (UD student), Adrienne Owen (DSP), Maureen Monagle (CJC), Kelly Knutkowski (DELJIS), Cherelyn Homlish (People’s Place), Carol Post (DCADV), Judge Cooper (Family Court), Tim Collins, Mariann Kenville-Moore (DCADV), Abby Fischer (DCADV), Addie Asay (Family Court), Shamla McLaurin (Catholic Charities), Dan Armstrong (CHILD, Inc.), Gordon Smith, Stephanie Alexander, and DVCC staff Ellie Torres, Natasha Smith, Aimee String, Pat Kwetkauskie, Kate Vahey, and Erica Adkins, Intern.  
Minutes:  The approval of the May 12, 2014 minutes was tabled until the next meeting because there was not a quorum present.

By-Laws:   The proposed changes to the by-laws were reviewed.  Ellie reminded members that proxy voting occurs when a member is absent or disabled for three months.  Dana asked for suggestions and comments to the proposed changes, but there were none.  Per the statute, Chairs and Vice Chairs are elected each year.  One of the proposed changes is to amend the terms from one year to two years which will require a statutory change.  Without a quorum, the by-laws could not be approved.
Nominations for Chair & Vice Chair:  Secretary Ranji nominated Senator Blevins for Chair of the Council.  Secretary Schiliro seconded the nomination.  Vice Chair nomination was Dana Harrington Conner.  Dana offered a mentoring program to anyone interested in the position(s) in the future.  

Widener Symposium:  The law review selected the Family Health Institute and the domestic violence topic for the symposium in April.  There is a planning meeting on September 17th.  If anyone is interested in interested in speaking or writing an article, please let Dana Harrington Conner know.   
Presentation – Importance of Judges Imposing Certified DV Program:  Melissa Kearney from the Department of Correction, DV Supervisor, presented on the importance of batterers’ invention instead of anger management.  See Power Point presentation and handouts for details.  Judge Danberg is interested in statistics to demonstrate where issues have arisen. Domestic violence cases sometimes do not appear on the DV calendar in the Court of Common Pleas because the information is not available to indicate that it involved intimate partners.  Judge Rocanelli stated that affidavits of probable cause would be helpful.  Knowing the relationship between the offender and the victim, cases must be correctly identified.  Judge Cooper would like to see orders from Family Court when anger management is ordered. Sentencing orders can be modified upon notice to change anger management to batterers’ intervention. Offering programs in prison was discussed.
Recommended Changes to Batterers’ Intervention Program Training Requirements:  Dan Armstrong presented the proposed changes on behalf of the committee.  It was agreed that rather than present the proposed changes again at the next meeting, Council members will vote on the proposed changes to the standards via email.

VAWA:  Maureen Monagle announced that the solicitation for the DV Funds would be coming out on October 1, 2014.  (See handout) 
Annual Report and Fatal Incident Review Team Report:  The Annual Report is at the printer and copies will be sent to Council members as soon as they are available.
Domestic Violence Awareness Month:  The Proclamation Signing is scheduled for Monday, October 6th at 1 p.m. in the Governor’s Office in Wilmington.
DVCC Retreat:  The DVCC Retreat has been scheduled for Friday, October 24th.  The details will be provided once the facilitator has been confirmed.    

Family Court Enhancement Project Update: Judge Cooper reported that there has been a delay due to the availability of a grant for the project.  The grant will enable Family Court to hire a site coordinator and provide more training.  The next NCJFCJ meeting, which will be a full-day planning session, is scheduled for September 23rd.  Planning for the agenda is going on now.  Also in the plan is to set-up focus groups.

Committee Updates:  Each committee provided an update.  (See handout.)
Fatal Incident Review Team:  Dana Harrington Conner gave an update on FIRT.  The Team reviewed two homicides and one near death.  Ellie Torres and Natasha Smith attended the 1st Annual Family Violence Summer Institute Conference at Northern Arizona University.  Dr. Websdale from the National Domestic Violence Fatality Review Initiative will be coming to Delaware to look at our process, policies and procedures, and a conference is planned during that visit.  
Announcements & Public Comment:  

Lauren Gibson, Chair of the DVTF, has left the University of Delaware.  Aimee String of the DVCC will chair the task force until the election in January.

Adrienne Owen of DSP announced the date for the Annual Domestic Violence Conference, Monday, November 17th.  The success with Lethality Assessment will be discussed. 

Mariann Kenville-Moore distributed invitations to the Annual Purple Ribbon event, which will be held on October 16th at the Delaware Theatre Company.  

Tomorrow Vice President Biden will be celebrating VAWA 20th Anniversary.  CHILD Inc.’s Court Advocacy Program will be honored, and Capitol Police will be honored for their high risk/safe access program.
Two members of the public made statements to the Council.

Next Meeting Date:  Monday, December 8, 2014, at 1:30 p.m. at the Buena Vista – Buck Library.
The meeting adjourned at 2:50 p.m.
Kate Vahey
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